Minutes
Multi Schools Council Meeting South Essex 
16th May 2023


In attendance
Robert Drake School
Thundersley Primary School
Eversley Primary School
Apologises
Glenwood Primary School
Sweyne Park
Montgomerie Primary
Canvey Junior
Stambridge Primary School

Minutes
A big thank you to Briscoe Primary School who hosted this meeting!
We started off with showing them a video regarding deaf awareness following the feedback from the last terms MSC meeting. They all found it informative, and they even got to learn a bit of sign language!
Next on the agenda, we discussed about behaviour and what that might look like in their schools and how it can be better. Lots of good discussion! Behaviour is about being sensible and following instructions. Expectations is different from year 1 to year 6 because in Year 6, they have more responsibility, especially being a good role model to the younger ones. Some feel like they struggle with the chattiness in their schools. Some schools have set up anti-bullying ambassadors and they believe other schools should do the same because they believe it helps young people to come to them and talk about it. They also have golden rules into place as well.
Then…. it was biscuits time!
Next on the agenda, we spoke about global warming and what can adults and the communities do to help more, and they came up with some brilliant ideas! 
· More bins in the playground
· Eco warriors in their school (some has set up already)
· To deliver assemblies about global warming and how it is having an impact
· If there are leftovers school dinners, use the compost so it doesn’t go to a waste and it supports the eco system as well
· To use less plastic
· To set up gardening club
· Eco ambassadors
· Electrical minibus!
Lastly on the agenda, I asked what they would like to see come up on our future agenda and they have come up with some brilliant ideas:
· SATs difficulties
· Finding out more about people with disabilities (ie wheelchair, blindness, etc)
· Safety (online, in person and road safety)
· Play time – how its different throughout the years
· Environment (more about the animals and pollution)
· How to encourage more schools to come (share a minibus?)
Thanks all so much for attending! I have decided to award Poppy from Thundersley Primary School a star of the meeting because her confidence has grown so much from the start to the end of the meeting. Well done to all the young people who were involved and contributed to a fantastic discussion!
Next academic year we are moving to meetings every half term on request of our young people and in South Essex, the list is broken down below. If you would like to host any meetings throughout the 2023/2024 academic year, then let us know ASAP:
9th October 2023
12th December 2023
13th February 2024
25th March 2024
23rd May 2024
9th July 2024

